
 

 

 

UN Fact-Finding Mission on Myanmar Documents Genocide and 

Calls for International Justice in Final Report 
  

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
16 September 2019 
  
NEW YORK — Today the United Nations Fact-Finding Mission on Myanmar released its final report, 
summarizing its investigation into what it called “the gravest crimes under international law” committed 
against vulnerable populations in the country, including the Rohingya. The report explicitly calls for 
international legal accountability for violations of the Genocide Convention. 
 
Established in 2017, the mission has thoroughly documented genocide, crimes against humanity, and 
war crimes carried out by the military and security forces in Myanmar and has consistently called on the 
international community to act. To that end, the final report applauded efforts by UN Member States 
such as The Gambia, who are potentially pursuing a case against Myanmar at the International Court of 
Justice (ICJ) in line with their obligations under the Genocide Convention. 
 
“The Fact-Finding Mission has been a tremendous advocate for international accountability in Myanmar, 
which remains the only true path to justice for victims of gross human rights violations, including 
genocide,” said Akila Radhakrishnan, president of the Global Justice Center. “As its mandate ends, it is 
essential that the international community take the mission’s recommendations seriously and take 
urgent action to break the culture of impunity in Myanmar.” 
 
The Global Justice Center and the Global Centre for the Responsibility to Protect met with Attorney 
General and Minister of Justice, Abubaccar M. Tambadou, and other senior officials in The Gambia 
earlier this month to discuss efforts to hold Myanmar accountable under the Genocide Convention. For 
more information on how an ICJ case might proceed, see this Q&A. 
 
“We thank the Fact-Finding Mission for its crucial work and commend The Gambia for seeking to uphold 
its international responsibility to punish genocide,” said Simon Adams, Executive Director of the Global 
Centre for the Responsibility to Protect. “In 2017 the international community failed to prevent a 
genocide in Myanmar. But it is not too late to protect the Rohingya from further persecution and ensure 
that the perpetrators of these atrocities face international justice.”  
 
“This week, world leaders will come together in New York for the start of the United Nations General 
Assembly. Action on Myanmar — whether sanctions, a referral to the International Criminal Court by the 
Security Council, or the creation of an ad-hoc tribunal — must be a priority," said Radhakrishnan. 
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